

WELLSVILLE CITY CORPORATION

75 East Main P.O. Box 6 Wellsville, Utah 84339 Phone: 435-245-3686 Fax: 435-245-7958 MAYOR Ruth P. Maughan CITY COUNCIL

Thomas G. Bailey Gary Bates Ron Case Jackie D. Orton Marcene Parker

DON HARTLE
City Manager
City Recorder
LEESA M. COOPER
City Treasurer

## DECEMBER 2009 NEWSLETTER

#### WINTER PARKING

City Code prohibits parking on city streets between the hours of midnight and 8:00 a.m. from November 1, 2009 thru April 30<sup>th</sup>, 2010. Automobiles, boats, campers, trailers, construction equipment, etc. are not to be parked on the city streets. Emergency vehicles are permitted to park on the city streets.

#### CHRISTMAS TREE RECYCLING

Tree recycling will be available from December 9th, 2009 thru January 8th, 2010. The recycling drop off site is located behind the fire station (approximately 65 East Main) Please make sure the Christmas trees that you want to recycle are free of tinsel, ornaments, lights and metal stands.

#### EXTRA RECYCLING FOR THE HOLIDAYS

It is the holiday season again and the City of Logan Environmental Department is asking Cache County residents to consider the environment. The department is planning on providing extra curbside recycling collection during the Holiday Season for no additional charge to the residents. The extra days for curbside recycling are December 29 and January 5. Please place your blue recycle containers on the curb by 7:00 a.m. Also remember that wrapping paper can be recycled, just be sure to remove the ribbons and no foil wrapping paper. Just for your information the green waste bin behind the fire station has been removed for the winter and will be returned in the spring.

For questions or for more information, please call 716-9755. You may download a 2010 recycling schedule at the web site: environmental, loganutah.org.

#### WELLSVILLE CITY IRRIGATION MEETING

A Meeting will be held on December 8<sup>th</sup>, 2009 at 6:30 in the Wellsville City Offices, for all stock holders in the Wellsville Irrigation Company. This includes anyone who owns shares in the Wellsville City Irrigation Company. The meeting is slated to cover the financial report, and other such business as pertaining to the Wellsville City Irrigation Company.

### BEL CANTO CHORUS CONCERT

A Christmas concert will be presented on Tuesday, December 8th, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. in the Wellsville Tabernacle. FREE ADMISSION (Donations will be accepted for restoration of the Tabernacle)

THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL WANT TO WISH ALL
OF THE RESIDENTS A MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A
HAPPY NEW YEAR!

#### CITY FLOAT

The city is looking for someone to take charge of rebuilding the Wellsville City float. This is a great way to do service for the community. If you are interested please contact the Wellsville City office at 245-3686.

#### HYRUM LIBRARY

Attention Wellsville Residents: Have you visited the beautiful new library in Hyrum lately? We are fortunate to have a well stocked modern library so close. Thanks to our Wellsville City mayor and council for the financial investment that allows Wellsville residents to use the library free of charge. What a great deal in tough financial times! The Hyrum Library has almost 60,000 items available to check out including adult and children's books, videos, DVD's, CD's, audio books and magazines. There are 16 computers with internet access available to the public as well as study rooms for group or individual use. The library has a kitchen/eating area which makes a great book club or meeting place. They recently added a new copy center. There is a monthly story time available for younger children and a fantastic summer reading program. The staff is friendly and helpful and the library is clean and accessible. Operating house are 12-7 p.m. on weekdays and 2-5 p.m. on Saturdays. Donations to the library are always appreciated and bricks with personalized individual/family/business messages are still available to buy. If you have questions contact the library at 245-6411 or Wellsville resident and library board member Shannon Horrocks at 753-6996. Books can broaden minds and futures and reading increases imagination and literacy. Sign up for a library card and visit the Hyrum Library today!

# SANTA CLAUS IS COMING TO TOWN!



Santa will be at the Wellsville Fire Station On December 12<sup>th</sup> (Saturday) From 10:00 a.m. – Noon